



FOR PSA MEMBERS: DEPARTMENT OF HOME AFFAIRS (DHA)

04-05-2020

## Back-to-work readiness: COVID-19 Level 4

The PSA held a virtual meeting with the Department of Home Affairs regarding the status of readiness to open the offices on 4 May 2020. The employer committed to follow health and safety protocols in order to comply with Regulations in terms of the *Disaster Management Act*.

It has, however been reported that so far, the following offices could not open because they did not comply with the health and safety standards in terms of the above-mentioned regulations:

- Emngeni Offices KwaZulu-Natal
- Kimberly Office Northern Cape
- Witbank Office Mpumalanga
- Nelspruit Office Mpumalanga
- Bellville Office Western Cape

The PSA maintains that members should not work under hazardous environments that expose them to the virus. Members are encouraged to remain vigilant and report any non-compliance with occupational health and safety regulations to the PSA through shop stewards.

**GENERAL MANAGER**